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Dear Chairman Nosse and Members of the

House Committee on Behavioral Health and Health Care:

My name is Fox and | am a Registered Associate Therapist.

| am a therapist in the Milwaukie area of Oregon and have been practicing for 3
years.

| am writing this letter in support of HB2029.

Insurance audits are abusive and unfair and limit access to care to the people of
Oregon. Please help stop this practice.

Insurance audits don't impact all clinicians equally. Some of us are harmed far more
than others in the process, and for some of us, it can mean the end of our careers,
losing our homes, and more.

| am a Culturally and Linguistically Specific Servicer fighting for equity in Oregon's
mental health landscape and | know that clinicians like me are often more vulnerable
to exploitative audit practices. If we are more vulnerable than the clients we serve
are, too.

We deserve better and the clients we serve deserve better.

Thank you for supporting this bill.

Please fight for us.

Sincerely,

Fox Aven Convey



